


Introduction

1995-96 was anexcellent vear.at the Center for Teaghing Excellagre (CTE\_This fenon
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Reflective Practice Group, Multunedla and other workshops, and personnel at the CTE. The
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are extensive.

In addition to the annual ongoing activities of the CTE described in the brochure in
Appendix A, the following four goals were also identified for the 95-96 AY:
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participated. Dr. Matthews also presented the first workshop at [lUP co-sponsored by the CTE
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process of creating and/or teaching linked courses in Learning Communities.

The Spring workshop on February 3, 1996, "Developing Course Portfolios to Improve
Evaluation of Teaching," was led by Brenda Manning, a national expert on this topic at the
University of Pittsburgh. There were 43 participants (Appendix G). A number of Reflective
Practice faculty also participated in the Multimedia Workshops mentioned later in this report.
Twelve RP members attended the Fifth Annual Conference on Advancing Teaching in College
Classrooms and Campus Cultures at State College, PA, March 7-9, 1996, even though this was
during the week of Spring Break. Conference expenses for most participants were paid by the
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Reﬁective Practice Group, the following three programs were also available for faculty
development. The two videoconferences were co-sponsored with the Provost, the Distance
Education Committee, and the Multimedia Workshops grant.

1/25/96 Videoconference: Educational Technology: What's New & How Can You Use it?
2/1/96  Videoconference: Funding Educational Technology

5/6/96  Syllabus workshop for Safety Sciences faculty

Finally, the CTE paid registration and expenses for one faculty member from each of the six

academic colleges to attend the third annual Computing Across the Curriculum conference at
Bloomsburg University of Pennsylvania on May 21 and 22, 1996.

Personnel
Director

In addition to the activities mentioned above, the director represented Teaching Excellence
on the following committees:



Graduate Assistant

The Provost allocated a quarter-time graduate assistant (10 hrs. per week) to the CTE
funded through the Provost's discretionary account. Diane Kukich, a Food and Nutrition M.S.
student, was the graduate assistant this year. The scope of activities included in this report are
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Miscellaneous

William Barker. Chair of the Upiversitv Wide Promotion Committee_ Marv Ann Cessna







